2024 House Chairmans Report.

2024 has been another good year for the club as a whole. The Clubhouse profits have again
risen, and we continue to enjoy increasing membership in both Social and Full categories.

| would like to pay tribute to all staff who have again done a tremendous job. | am
continually told how friendly and efficient our bar staff are by both members and visitors.
Thanks to Gary and Terry and the admin staff for their efforts this year. Natasha our events
coordinator has done a great job in coming up with new and innovative promotions. The
various special day draws and prizes have been very well attended. Rainer continues to do a
great job with Trivia on Wednesday and it only seems to be growing bigger. He also drives
our club bus which has delivered many happy people home without seeing blue and red
flashing lights.

| would like to pay a special tribute to our volunteers who continue to turn up every week to
help with the raffles and various other functions throughout the year. Frank Monement,
Steve Walton and of course Ray Brims. Ray has decided to step down as a volunteer this year
as age is starting to catch up with him, but he still supervises Frank and the rest of us at the
raffle table. Thank you Ray for your many years of service to our club.

| have to make special mention of our silver haired legend Bill Quantrill. His energy and
humour are part of the reason people come to our club, not only does he just run the raffles
but Bill and his wife Carol supply and maintain the beautiful plants scattered around the
club. Their tireless efforts all around the club are much appreciated.

The Board is still in discussion about renovations to the spare room on the eastern end of
the club house, this will provide a special TAB area and allow for more seating in the club.
We will let you know when a final decision is made.

| would like to thank you, our members for continuing to support the Club. It is your club and
we all strive to make your time in the club an enjoyable experience.

Thank you for the honour of being your House Chairman again this year. We as a Board
continue to try and do the best we can for our Members. Merry Christmas and all the best
for the new year.

lan Campbell

House Chairman



